
Migration

Yesterday the government released more details of the new Immigration system
it plans to come into effect on 1 January 2021 when we are finally out of the
EU Implementation period.

The aim is to reduce numbers coming to the UK by preventing people coming to
the UK to look for a low paid job, or coming to the UK to take up a pre
arranged UK job at a low salary. This should make quite a difference to
numbers which in turn will take some of the pressure off social housing and
public service provision.

The points system will require an individual to have 70 points. 50 points are
awarded for someone who can speak English, has a job offer and some skills.
The additional 20 points come from appraisal of skills, qualifications,
salaries and professional training. Speaking English will be a requirement
for all to meet.

There will be clear routes for new NHS staff to be recruited and granted an
NHS Visa, for students to come to Universities on a Student Visa and for top
talent in science and maths to get easy access.

Anyone under the general scheme must have a job paying more than £25,600 a
year unless they have a job offer in a field identified as a shortage area
where special temporary factors may apply.

This looks like a good improvement on open borders under the EU scheme.
Employers will have to pay a bit more to attract local talent. They need to
spend more on raising productivity to justify better pay. This can be done
through better training and or through investment in computer and machine
power to raise output per employee.

http://www.government-world.com/migration-2/

